
Telecommunications Department, 
P.O. Box 48, 

Nassau. 
October 28th, 1946. 

T,:r. . Norman L. Maguire, 
185 Iilliaras St., 
Glastonbury, 
Connecticut, 
U.S.A. 

Dear Sir: 

I wish to thank you for your letter of Cctober 
16th, 1946, reporting reception of Station Z.N.S. I 

an pleased to be able to inform you that your statement 
of programme material heard is correct, and one of our 
Verification Cards is enclosed herewith. 

It is excellent to know that our Station is so 
well received in Glastonbury Connecticut. Our new fre- 
quency of 1540 arcs has only been in operation a few months. 

At the present time therStàtionts hours of operat- 
ion have been curtailed to two /.ours daily. 9.30 - 10.30 a.m., 
6.30 - 7.30 p.m., with a transmission from 5 - 7.30 p.r. on 
Sundays, due to illness and shortage of staff. We hope 
that this measure is to b only temporary, however, and 
when the above difficulti s re over -come, Station Z.N.S. 
plans to branch out with r d and varied programmes once 
again. i 

I hope that you :°ri.11 continue to hear our Station, 
I am, 

Yours faithfully, 

r 
H.R. Bethel 

Secretary of Broadcasting 


